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HPREC NEWS 
Fun, friendship, service, memories for members of the 

Bay Area Hewlett-Packard Retired Employees Club, Inc. 

 

 

September 2018 Issue: #120 

HPREC President’s Message  By Bernard Bruand  

 

I hope you all enjoyed the summer as a new school year starts. You may not care so much 

about it, but for us, this means we are in the membership renewal and voting season, two 

important activities for the Club. 

 

Renewal: We need your help to renew, at best online paying by PayPal.  Even without a 

PayPal account, use any credit or debit card. Thanks. If you don’t pay online by September 6, you will receive a 

postal mail with renewal documents.  Remember, you can always renew online and save a stamp and save our 

volunteers’ time. 

We also need your help enrolling new members. We don’t get lists of employees retiring from the “HP 

companies,” so we rely heavily on current members to attract new members.  If you know of ex-colleagues 

retiring or possibly interested in our activities and keeping some connection to ex-HP people, please encourage 

them to join us. Point them to our website at www.hpretirees.org/hprec.   

 

Voting: As mentioned several times before, it will be online voting only during the month of September. 

You will receive an email on September 4 with your voting instructions. See more info in the article in this 

issue. We are pleased to have two new candidates for the Board: Pat Capshaw who has experience with the 

Club as a Board member, and Barbara Trone who is a new volunteer and will be our Secretary. Thanks very 

much to them. 

 

Holiday Luncheon:  It is now reserved on Tuesday, December 11. We could not get a restaurant on the 

Monday, so we try a different day, hoping this will not create any conflicts.  We have reserved David’s Banquet 

Center as the previous years, and the price will stay the same.  Hoping to see many of you at this most attended 

event for the Club.  See more details in this newsletter. 

 

Dental plans for 2019: We have new information and pricing for Delta Dental Plans. 

- HMO plan will continue at the same cost for the next two years. 

- PPO HPREC Group plan will be discontinued January 1, 2019 and be replaced by Individual Delta 

Dental plans, due to excessive cost increase (+20%) and complexity to manage the plan and payments. 

See full article in this issue, and check our website by clicking on Dental Plan.  Current participants 

have been contacted via email to give them advance notice and options. 

 

Feel free to contact me with any suggestions, comments or offers to help at ba.president@hpretirees.org.  

http://www.hpretirees.org/hprec
mailto:ba.president@hpretirees.org
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Calendar of Events 

Upcoming Activities, Events, Trips and Volunteer Opportunities. 

This table combines information about all the Club’s social gatherings into an easy-to-use table that is sorted by date.  

Scan this list, check off the ones you want to attend, and be sure to add them to your calendar.  

Type Date and Time Description and Location Sign Up Deadline 

Bowl $ Sep 10, 10:30 am – 12 pm Homestead Bowl, Cupertino Just come or see Page 14 

Hike Sep 19, 10 am – 2 pm 
Henry Cowell Redwoods State Park 

Lite Hike 
See Jul'18 issue 

Volunteering Sep 25, 1 pm – 3 pm Sunnyvale Community Services See Jul'18 issue 

Drop-in Lunch $  Sep 25, 11:30 am – 2 pm  The Post of Los Altos See Page 9 

Trip $ Oct 3, 6:30 pm – 11:30 pm The Musical-Gloria Estefan See Jul'18 issue 

Bowl $ Oct 8, 10:30 am – 12 pm Homestead Bowl, Cupertino Just come or see Page 14 

Hike Oct 9, 10 am – 2 pm 
San Francisco Stairway Walk of 

Dolores Heights 
See Page 14 

Hike Oct 17, 10 am – 2 pm 
Bedwell Bayfront Park in Menlo Park 

Lite Hike 
See Page 15 

Volunteering Oct 23, 9:30 am – 1 pm St. Anthony’s Padua Dining Room See Page 8 

Drop-in Lunch $  Oct 30, 11:30 am – 2 pm  The Post, Los Altos See Page 9 

Volunteering Nov 7, 1 pm – 4 pm RAFT Volunteer & Processing Center See Page 8 

Trip $ Nov 7, 9:15 pm – 4 pm Walt Disney Family Museum See Page 10 

Bowl $ Nov 12, 10:30 am – 12 pm Homestead Bowl, Cupertino Just come or see Page 14 

Hike Nov 13, 10 am – 2 pm Almaden Quicksilver County Park See Page 15 

Drop-in Lunch $  Nov 27, 11:30 am – 2 pm  The Post of Los Altos See Page 9 

Trip $ Dec 5, 3:45 pm – 11:30 pm Beach Blanket Babylon See Page 11 

Holiday 

Luncheon $ 

Dec 11, 11 am – 2 pm 

 Note this new Date 

Holiday Luncheon 

David’s Banquet Center 

See Page 12 

Trip $ Apr 9, 2019,  

6:15 pm – 11:30 pm 

Hamilton, San Francisco Oct 4, See Page 13 

Online Events Calendar:  Go to www.hpretirees.org/hprec and click on Calendar of Events. 
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Membership Report  By Oscar Lombardi, Membership Chairperson 

Hello everyone and welcome to this issue’s HPREC membership update. 

Welcome Members!   I would like to extend a warm welcome to the following: 

NEW members who joined our Club during June and July 2018: Deborah Plumley and 

James (Jim) Juneau. 

Rejoined: David L. (Dave) Montgomery, Nancy Lee Kathary and Joanne H. Petersen. 

Welcome aboard and thank you for joining HPREC! The HPREC Club Membership stands at 939. 

Membership Renewal-Board Members Election: We are in the membership renewal cycle of this year which opened 

on August 1 with the online renewal process, which as you know makes it easy for you, and at the same time, simplifies 

our admin processes. At the time of closure of this publication, 220 people renewed online, THANK YOU! 

If you have not had time to renew, please do so as soon as you can, by using the online process or by waiting for a letter 

from us with a membership renewal form and instructions.  

The Board Members Election process is also open on September 4. Please check the related article for more info.     

Help us increase membership!  Please remember that the Club is as strong as its membership, so we continue to 

encourage all of you to think of friends and/or ex-colleagues…a positive word from you on the benefits of being a 

member may just be what is needed to convince them to join.   

Reminder of who’s eligible to join: Someone who worked for at least 10 years at one of the companies (HPI, HPE, 

Agilent, or Keysight) that form our Club membership. They do NOT need to be receiving retiree benefits to be eligible to 

join.  If someone was granted service credit with one of the four companies listed and is not sure if they qualify, ask us. 

Newer members - not aware of our Recruitment Incentives?  

➢ To aid you in your recruiting efforts, utilize our INFORMATIVE BROCHURE highlighting the key activities 

and benefits that come with being a member of HPREC. This brochure is available on the 

www.hpretirees.org/hprec website.  Click HPREC Brochure on the left navigation bar to access the tri-fold 

brochure.  Please print out some copies and give them to your HPI, HPE, Agilent or Keysight retiree friends. Or, 

if you would like hardcopies sent to you, email me at ba.membershipchair@hpretirees.org and provide your 

mailing address and the number of copies you want. 

 

➢ You can win a Gift Card!  To encourage your participation, HPREC is offering TWO $50.00 GIFT CARDS to 

be awarded at the HPREC Holiday Luncheon which takes place Tuesday, December 11, 2018.  

You need not be present to win.  Here’s how you qualify for the drawing.  For every person you 

encourage to join HPREC (with dues paid), your name will automatically be put in the pool 

drawing. There is no limit to how many paid members you can bring in and increase your chance 

of winning a certificate (only one winning certificate per member).   

 

All entries from November 1, 2017 through October 31, 2018 (our fiscal year) are eligible. Note: those who join in 

September and October (last two months of FY) have their dues count toward next FY as well.  New members should 

enter your name on their online enrollment form for you to qualify.  (If you have already referred new members who have 

joined and paid this year, just let me know.)  All members of the Club are eligible to win (except Board members).   If you 

have questions or comments, email me at ba.membershipchair@hpretirees.org. 

So, please, let’s go out and talk to your friends and increase our membership level! You will be doing the new 

member and the Club a real favor.  Thank you! 

http://www.hpretirees.org/hprec
mailto:ba.membershipchair@hpretirees.org
mailto:ba.membershipchair@hpretirees.org


Page 4 of 22 

 

2018 Nominees for Board of Directors  By Oscar Lombardi, Nominations Committee Chair 

As we’ve been announcing over the last couple of newsletters, we have simplified the voting 

process for our new members of the Board of Directors. Those of you who have registered your 

personal email address with the Club will receive an email on September 4 with instructions on 

how to cast your vote by replying to the email ballot, as well as the names and profiles of the two 

candidates we have for this year.  Deadline to vote is September 30. 

We are excited to have two excellent candidates with long term experience in our companies 

who are volunteering their time to serve on the HPREC Board; please show them your support by voting. 

Thank you for your membership and involvement in our Club activities. 

Pat Capshaw (HP - 30 years) 

Pat joined HP in 1969 and has spent most of her career in Human Resources working in a variety of functions and entities. 

From 1989 to 1999, she was the HR Manager for the Software Services Division (SSD). Pat retired from HP in 1999 after 

30 years of service.  

Pat has spent her retirement years pursuing her passion for travel, movies, reading, cooking, and attending to her more 

than 25 rose bushes. She has also been very involved with her grandson who was born a few months after Pat retired. 

More recently, she has started attending weekly lectures at the Institute for the Study of Western Civilization which she 

finds fascinating. 

Pat formerly served as an HPREC Board member from 2007-2009. The Board welcomes her return. 

Barbara Trone (HP - 18 years) 

Barbara began her career at HP in 1988 as an Administrative Assistant to the Manufacturing Manager of the Printed 

Circuit Board Division in Sunnyvale. She continued in this position until the Sunnyvale Manufacturing Shop closed in 

1993. Barbara moved to the Network Server Division in Santa Clara as Admin to the Marketing Manager, assisting him 

and his team to increase HP's market share. In 1997, she joined the Mobile Computing Division as a Lab Coordinator 

where she managed the Lab Test Schedule and kept an inventory of spare parts. And, finally in 2000, Barbara assumed the 

position of Product Planner for the Asia Pacific area for the Consumer PC Division. She retired from HP in 2005. 

Since retirement, Barbara has volunteered at the Los Gatos-Monte Sereno Police Department in the Records Department. 

She has also volunteered for HPREC RAFT putting together science kits and the Marine Science Institute. She belongs to 

a Christian ensemble group which performs a couple of times a year. And Barbara and her husband, John, have traveled 

whenever they had an opportunity.   

She is willing to assume the role of Board Secretary, replacing Kathy Hall who is completing her Board term this October. 

 
Update  By Carol Nakamoto, your HP Liaison 

 
HP Inc is hosting its annual Benefits Fair in the following locations: 

Retiree Fairs [9:30 am – 1 pm] local time 

Palo Alto, CA -  Hilton Garden Inn, 4216 El Camino Real, Palo Alto October 18 

Corvallis, OR -  1070 NE Circle Blvd, Corvallis  October 19 

Boise, ID -  11311 Chinden Blvd, Boise October 24 

San Diego, CA -  Radisson, 11520 W Bernardo Ct, San Diego October 24 

If you are in contact with HP Inc as a retiree, you will receive notifications directly from the company on 

what is being offered and where to show up.  Note the morning timeframe. 
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HPREC Dental Plan Update 

By Bernard Bruand (outgoing liaison) and Steve Mar (incoming Delta Dental liaison and HPREC member)  

The HPREC Board worked with Delta Dental on renewing dental premiums for next 

year.   

HMO group plan will be renewed for the same monthly premium for the next two years -

2019 & 2020.   

But, the PPO group plan will NOT be renewed effective January 1, 2019 due to the 

increase in premiums by 20%, overhead involvement, and time required by HPREC 

volunteers.  An email message was sent August 9 to all current members who are enrolled 

in the HPREC PPO plan with additional information and options for 2019.  The current 

payment process remains in effect through 2018.  We wanted members to have as much 

advance notice as possible to do some dental treatment planning before the end of the 

year, if needed. 

If you want more information on alternative PPO plans offered by Delta Dental, whether 

you currently have PPO coverage or not, go to the Delta Dental website at www.deltadentalins.com. 

1.  Mouse click "Get a Quote” button 

2.  Enter zip code, birthdate and people coverage.  Mouse click "Show Plans" button 

3.  Left side of the screen will show two PPO plans.  Mouse click "Get Details" button for either Basic or Premium plan. 

If you have any issues, you can contact us through the HPREC Dental Plan web page at hpretirees.org/hprec/dental.php 

and email our Club liaison at ba.dentalplan@hpretirees.org. 

Bernard and Steve 

 

 

https://hpretirees.org/hprec/dental.php
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- HP-related Retiree Websites  
… for HPI/HPE, Agilent and Keysight retirees                              By Carol Nakamoto, HPREC Web Communicator 

LATEST - Updated info since last newsletter. 

www.hpretirees.org/hprec  - HPREC (Our Club’s website, maintained by HPREC volunteers) 

HOT NEWS section of Club’s home page:  

- On Aug 1, we posted a notice on website correcting the date for the Holiday Luncheon to Tues, Dec 11, not Dec 10. 

- On Sep 4, we are sending/sent an email inviting you to vote.  Sep 4-30 is window to cast your vote on the new Board 

member slate.  We are no longer providing paper ballots, to ease the cost and workload of volunteers. 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

www.bayarea.hpway.org - Bay Area Employee Programs (Maintained by HP affiliated volunteers) 

Discounted offerings made available by HP to retirees; see password section below or discount codes on some websites 

for access info. You can also access this website from the Club’s home page (under Discounts/Benefits).  Once on 

website, click on “Bay Area Employee Programs eNews” link under News Highlights banner to find latest online 

offerings. 

Discounted tickets available online only (reminder - HP Store in Palo Alto has closed forever): 

➢ SHN Orpheum - The Phantom of the Opera - Sep 5-30 

➢ SHN Golden Gate  

- On Your Feet - Sep 11-Oct 7 

- Waitress - Oct 16-Nov 11 

➢ SAP Center 

- Nitro Circus - You Got This Tour - Oct 11 

- Disney on Ice - 100 Years of Magic - Oct 24-28 

➢ Great America, California Academy of Sciences, Children’s Discovery Museum, Monterey Bay Aquarium, 

Roaring Camp, Seascape Resort, LEGOLAND, SF Symphony, Universal Studios Hollywood 

   

Note: Disneyland, Winchester Mystery House tickets NO LONGER OFFERED to Bay Area Employee  

Programs.  Disneyland tickets available via HP Continuum (for HPI retirees). 

          

        PASSPORT UNLIMITED Discount Card       

      HPI retiree link:  www.beneplace.com/hp_retiree (underscore after hp) 

                                Enter User name (see Passwords section below) and follow instructions.  

                       hp-inc.passportcorporate.com/Info/One/  

                                                         Alternate URL for HPI retirees. 

HPE retiree link:  www.beneplace.com/hpe_retiree (underscore after hpe) 

If needed, contact Passport Customer Relations at 800-410-4211 to order/renew a card or email them at 

support@passportunlimited.com.   

Please note: Agilent and Keysight are not eligible for these Passport discounts. Only available to those who retired  

from HP, HPI, or HPE.   

http://www.hpretirees.org/hprec
http://www.bayarea.hpway.org/
http://www.beneplace.com/hp_retiree
https://hp-inc.passportcorporate.com/Info/One/
mailto:support@passportunlimited.com
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BASICS - Complete BASIC information about the HP-related websites can always be found: 

1) in the front pages of your annual Member Directory (with passwords) or  

2) on the Club’s website, under Web Introduction (minus passwords).  It is not fully repeated in the newsletter.   

www.hp.com/retiree - (Maintained by HP Inc for all legacy company retirees) 

No password required for some of the site. 

 

www.hpcontinuum.com - (Maintained by HP Inc for HPI designated retirees) Create own user name and 

password.  News, Benefits, Discounts (incl Disneyland/World, Broadway shows and others), how to order Gold Badge. 

 

www.hpalumni.org - HP Alumni Association…an independent member-supported 

association of former HP, HP Inc, and HPE employees -- and current employees in the process of 

leaving. Operated by volunteers. Not officially endorsed or supported by HP. Membership is free.   

 

You can join the HPAA Benefits Forum for mutual help on health coverage -- retirement, 

Medicare, open-market -- and decoding Annual Enrollment.  www.hpalumni.org/goBenefits 

 

Please refer to this website for valuable stock tracking data compiled by these wonderful volunteers, plus other helpful 

information.  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 

Passwords are not shown in the online newsletter for security reasons. They are in: 

• Annual Member Directory mailed to your home  

• Paper version of the newsletter  

• Bi-monthly email from me notifying you that the newsletter has been posted online  
 

Program URL Username Password 

HPI (Discounts area, incl Passport U,  

choose Retiree Discounts link)   

www.beneplace.com/hp_retiree 

(underscore after hp in url)  

 

Current user names and 

passwords were included 

in the email you received 

announcing availability of 

this newsletter. 

HP Continuum (News, Benefits, Discounts 

incl Passport U and Disneyland, Contacts) 
www.hpcontinuum.com  

HPE (Retiree Discounts, incl Passport U), click 

on HPE Retiree Discounts in left nav bar 

www.beneplace.com/hpe_employee 

(underscore after hpe in url)   

Bay Area Employee Programs (Discounts)  

 
www.bayarea.hpway.org  

HP Branded Merchandise  
www.hpstore.com  

click on HP Partner 

Passport Unlimited (dining discounts)  
call Passport Member Relations at  
1-800-410-4211 if you experience access issues 

https://passportcorporate.com/Info/HP

Landing 

HPREC Member Info Updates form  

(update personal information) password is case 

sensitive, includes hyphen  
www.hpretirees.org/hprec  

Contact Carol Nakamoto at CarolsCorner@hpretirees.org   or 

call me (phone number in annual member directory) if you need help with a website (except HPAA). 

http://www.hp.com/retiree
http://www.hpcontinuum.com/
http://www.hpalumni.org/
http://www.hpalumni.org/goBenefits
http://www.beneplace.com/hp_retiree
http://www.hpcontinuum.com/
http://www.beneplace.com/hpe_employee
http://www.bayarea.hpway.org/
http://www.hpstore.com/
http://www.hpretirees.org/hprec/
mailto:CarolsCorner@hpretirees.org
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HPARV “Done in a Day” Volunteer Opportunities 

Join your fellow HP/Agilent/Keysight retirees at the following events: 

St. Anthony’s Padua Dining Room 

For the past 35 years, the Padua Dining Room has pursued its mission to provide hot, 

well-balanced meals to people in the community.  They serve low-income people with 

as many as 600 hot, nourishing meals a day, six days a week.  Padua charges no fees, 

asks no questions, and turns no one away. 

We will prepare and serve food.  Most tasks require standing. 

Date & Time: Tuesday, Oct 23, 2018, 9:30 am – 1 pm 

Place: St. Anthony's Padua Dining Room 

3500 Middlefield Rd., Menlo Park, CA 

Directions: From Highway 101, take exit #406/Marsh Road; go southwest. 

In 1.3 miles, go right onto Middlefield Road.  Padua Dining Room is 0.5 of a mile down 

Middlefield Road on your left. 

From Highway 280, take Highway 84/Woodside Road to Middlefield Road and turn right. 

Padua Dining Room is 1.3 miles down Middlefield Road on your right. 

RSVP hp.agilent.volunteers@hotmail.com or call John McCabe at 650-328-3472 

by Oct 14, 2018. 

 

RAFT, Resource Area for Teaching, is a nonprofit organization that 

believes hands-on teaching is the best way for teachers to teach and 

students to learn. Their goal is to assist teachers, nonprofits and 

community groups by providing materials and ideas for day-to-day 

teaching and for supporting professional growth.  They provide creative hands-on activity kits, educational 

resources, workshops and inexpensive materials to enrich pre-K through12-grade education and community 

group programs.  RAFT's products, services and low-cost teaching supplies enrich and improve the education of 

over 600,000 young people in the bay area each year.   

Volunteering at RAFT is fun, easy and convenient.  Volunteers help keep the cost of RAFT products affordable 

for educators by sorting the different raw materials that are donated and packaging RAFT hands-on learning 

activity kits.  Casual dress and closed-toed shoes are recommended.  Work is generally clean and low-impact. 

Date & Time: Wednesday, Nov 7, 2018, 1 pm - 4 pm  

Place: RAFT Volunteer & Processing Center  

 1160 Kern Ave., Sunnyvale, CA 94085 

Directions and more information:  www.raftbayarea.org/volunteer/  

RSVP hp.agilent.volunteers@hotmail.com or call John McCabe at 650-328-3472  

by Oct 25, 2018.  

http://www.raftbayarea.org/volunteer/
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Drop-in Lunch 
 

NEW LOCATION  

Join other HPREC members for a monthly drop-in 

lunch at The Post of Los Altos, 395 Main Street, Los 

Altos, CA on Tuesday, September 25, 2018 at 11:30 

am. Menu includes great hamburgers, sandwiches, 

salads, etc. Anyone is welcome at this NO HOST 

lunch. 

 

 

Future Dates 

Oct 30, 2018 

Nov 27, 2018 

No lunch in December 

No reservations needed. 

 

The Post is located at 395 Main Street, Los Altos, at the corner of First Street.  Parking in the back.  See 
website for menu: thepostlosaltos.com. 

http://thepostlosaltos.com/
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Walt Disney's Nine Old Men: Masters of Animation 

The Walt Disney Family Museum 

Wednesday, November 7, 2018 

$43 
This unique exhibition celebrates the distinctive talents 

and contributions of The Walt Disney Studios’ most 

celebrated artists, playfully dubbed the “Nine Old Men” 

by Walt. The famed nine were: Les Clark, Marc Davis, 

Ollie Johnston, Milt Kahl, Ward Kimball, Eric Larson, 

John Lounsbery, Wolfgang Reitherman, and Frank 

Thomas. 

Never-before-seen personal artwork, paintings, 

sculptures, concept art, and character drawings—including Mickey Mouse—are all on 

display, alongside documentary interviews with these masters of animation, and rarely 

exhibited pencil tests and final color scenes that showcase their genius. 

No Host lunch at Pier 39. 

Leave Cupertino (Benihana’s) at 9:30 am.  Please arrive at bus pick up by 9:15 am; 

bus will leave promptly at 9:30 am.  Return about 4 pm. 

Leader:  Carol Arnett (408) 732-5194 carol_a94087@yahoo.com 

Please call during business hours 9 am–5 pm. 

 

Nine Old Men ___passenger(s) @ $43 per person by October 23, 2018 = $__________Total  
 (PLEASE WRITE ONE CHECK PER EVENT) 

PRINT NAMES: 

Member Name __________________________________Phone (      )___________________ 

Spouse/Guest Name:______________________________Phone (      )___________________ 

(Above, please CIRCLE if spouse or guest is a member?...YES…NO   ) 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Member 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Guest 

 

REMIT TO:  HPREC, P.O. Box 86 Mtn. View, CA 94042-0086 

Email:____________________________________________________ 

 

mailto:carol_a94087@yahoo.com
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 December 5, 2018 

Dinner at Chef Chu’s in Los Altos 

Beach Blanket Babylon, the world’s longest 

running musical revue and one of the most 

popular San Francisco attractions, is a high 

energy pop culture satire and the perfect night 

out with friends. The San Francisco Chronicle 

says Beach Blanket Babylon is a “must-see” and 

gives the show its highest rating! 

Prices are based on seating preference (see chart) 

• Cyril Magnin Balcony (front row):   $ 167.50 

• Center Box (right behind Cyril row):   $ 156.50 

• Sides of Balcony (6 per side):  $ 136.50 
 
*Price includes dinner, tickets, bus and all tips 

Traditional Celebration Dinner at Chef Chu’s in Los Altos 

 

Leave Cupertino (Benihana’s) at 4 pm.  Please arrive at bus pick up by 

3:45 pm; bus will leave promptly at 4 pm for Chef Chu’s, then on to SF.  

Return about 11:30 pm (after the show). 

Leader:  Pat Fausett 650-224-9410 pat.fausett@gmail.com 

Please call during business hours 9 am–5 pm. 

EVENT:  BEACH BLANKET BABALON ___persons(s) @ $167.50 per person by October 10, 2018 = $__________Total 

___persons(s) @ $156.50 per person by October 10, 2018 = $__________Total 

___persons(s) @ $136.50 per person by October 10, 2018 = $__________Total 

(PRINT NAMES:  PLEASE WRITE ONE CHECK PER EVENT) 

Member Name __________________________________Phone (      )___________________ 

Spouse/Guest Name:______________________________Phone (      )___________________ 

(Above, please CIRCLE if spouse or guest is a member?...YES…NO   ) 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Member 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Guest 

REMIT TO:  HPREC, P.O. Box 86 Mtn. View, CA 94042-0086 

 

 

mailto:pat.fausett@gmail.com
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HPREC ANNUAL 

Holiday Luncheon 
Tuesday, December 11, 2018 

 

David’s Banquet Center, 5151 Stars & Stripes Drive, Santa Clara 

Off Tasman Avenue across from the 49ers Levi’s Stadium 
 

Cost per person: $35 if postmarked by November 30 
 $40 if postmarked December 1 and after 

Deadline for reservations online and by mail: December 4 

   You are welcome to bring guests to enjoy a gloriously great time and make a new friend or two! 
 

 11 am:  Doors open: Social Hour with no host bar for soft drinks and/or alcoholic beverages 

     $16 corkage fee for bringing your own wine 
 

 12 Noon: Luncheon:    Traditional Turkey “Dinner” with Salad, Rolls, Mashed Potatoes, 

    Vegetables, Stuffing & Gravy, Dessert, and Coffee and Tea 
 

 After Lunch: Annual Briefing and numerous Door Prizes 
 

For additional information or questions, please contact one of the Event Coordinators during  

normal business hours of 9 am to 5 pm, Monday – Friday.  Exceptions for emergencies only.   

Event Coordinators: Jo-Ann Butler   415-648-6652 ba.holidaylunch@hpretirees.org  or  

 John McGowan 408-736-5075 ba.holidaylunch@hpretirees.org 

By December 4, sign up & pay online at www.hpretirees.org/hprec    –or –   complete the form below. 

Flyer also available online in Calendar of Events through December 4 

 

 

EVENT:  HPREC Annual Holiday Luncheon    ____ person(s) @ $35/person through Nov 30  = $______ Total 

         ____ person(s) @ $40/person Dec 1 and after  = $______ Total 
                 (PLEASE WRITE ONE CHECK PER EVENT) 

PLEASE PRINT NAMES: 

Member Name _______________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________ 

Emergency Contact ___________________________________  Phone (        ) ________________________Member 

Spouse/Guest Name 1 _________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________ 

(Please CIRCLE if this person is a member or not?   YES    NO ) 

Emergency Contact ___________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________Guest 1 

Spouse/Guest Name 2 _________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________ 

(Please CIRCLE if this person is a member or not?   YES    NO ) 

Emergency Contact ___________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________Guest 2 

Spouse/Guest Name 3 _________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________ 

(Please CIRCLE if this person is a member or not?   YES    NO ) 

Emergency Contact ___________________________________ Phone (        ) ________________________Guest 3 
 

SEND RESERVATION FORM & CHECK TO:  HPREC, P.O. Box 86, Mountain View, CA 94042-0086 

Your reservation will be considered confirmed once we receive your reservation and payment, either online or by mail. 
 

http://www.hpretirees.org/hprec
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20 tickets available for 

HAMILTON 

Get ‘em while they last! 

 

If you want to see the show, you’ll have to act fast! The Travel Committee has obtained 20 

tickets for the April 9, 2019 Hamilton performance in San Francisco.  The cost will be $150, 

with payment due by Oct 4, 2018 to guarantee the tickets. 
 

HAMILTON 

We will leave Cupertino (Benihana’s) at 6:30 pm.  Please arrive at bus pick up by 6:15 pm; bus 
will leave promptly at 6:30 pm.  Return about 11:30 pm (after the show). 
 

Leader:  Pat Fausett 650-224-9410 pat.fausett@gmail.com  
Please call during business hours 9 am–5 pm. 

 

EVENT:  HAMILTON ___persons(s) @ $150 per person by Oct 4, 2018 = $__________Total 
 

(PRINT NAMES:  PLEASE WRITE ONE CHECK PER EVENT) 

Member Name __________________________________ Phone (      )___________________ 

Spouse/Guest Name:______________________________Phone (      )___________________ 

(Above, please CIRCLE if spouse or guest is a member?...YES…NO   ) 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Member 

Emergency Contact_______________________________Phone (      )___________________Guest 

REMIT TO:  HPREC, P.O. Box 86 Mtn. View, CA 94042-0086 

  

Email:_____________________________________________________ 
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Bowling for Fun!  By Bernard Bruand 

Come join us at Homestead Bowl at 20990 Homestead Road, Cupertino.  It’s the second 

Monday of each month.  Price is $5.50/game (we bowl two games).  Shoe rental is separate.   

The next few bowling events are Sep 10, Oct 8, and Nov 12 from 10:30 am - 12 pm.   If 

interested, please just come or contact Bernard Bruand at ba.president@hpretirees.org or find his phone number 

in the Club Directory. 

Hikes in Oct & Nov  By John McCabe 

San Francisco Stairway Walk of Dolores Heights 

 Tues. Oct 9, 10 am 

 Tues. Oct 16, 10 am 

 Free 

 
Jim Holl 408-446-2963 

408-528-5846 cell 

 About 5 miles 

 Moderate (a bit hilly) 

 Perhaps a few hundred feet 

 No 

 No 

 
At the beginning & end of the 

hike. 

 
Water, sunscreen, a lunch, 

hiking sticks, and $4.00 to 

reimburse the carpool drivers. 
 

 
 

 

Meet at the Usual Carpool Location*, or if you would like to meet at 

the hike site, form your own carpool and meet at the Randall Museum 

located at 199 Museum Way in San Francisco.  Free parking is rare in 

this part of the city; please carpool or travel to the Castro Muni 

Station.  Those arriving by Muni can either wait for the group to walk 

through the station or can come up the hill where restrooms are 

available at the Randall Museum.  Note there are no restrooms during 

the walk. 

Last taken in 2015, this San Francisco stairway walk repeats the 2011 

route which included all of Adah Bakalinsky’s walk number 21 

(Dolores Heights – A Mondrian Walk).  The walk also includes 

walking through the heart of the Castro District twice and a final walk 

up the beautiful Vulcan Stairway. 

The highlight of the walk is the ‘painted lady’ like houses from the 

latter part of the 1800s. 

mailto:ba.president@hpretirees.org
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Bedwell Bayfront Park in Menlo Park Lite Hike  

 Wed, Oct 17, 10 am 

 No rainout date 

 Free 

 John McCabe 650-328-3472  

 2.3 miles 

 Easy 

 Flat on sidewalks 

 Yes 

 
Yes, but the trail may be a bit 

rough. 

 
At the beginning and end of the 

hike. 

 
Water and sunscreen 

 

 

 

 

Almaden Quicksilver County Park 

 Tues, Nov 13, 10 am 

 Tues, Nov 20, 10 am 

 Free 

 

Klaus Model   

617-515-6895 cell 

408-354-7819 home 

 5 miles 

 Moderate  

 
A couple of feet of elevation 

change 

 Are allowed on a 6-foot leash 

 No 

 
At the beginning and end of the 

hike. 

 

Water, sunscreen, a lunch, 

hiking sticks, and $3.00 to 

reimburse the carpool drivers. 

  
 

 

 

 

Note: There will be no Lite Hike in November. 
 

* The Usual Carpool Location is the Enid Pearson Arastradero Preserve parking area.  From I-280, exit on Page Mill 

Road and go SW for about half a mile. Turn right on Arastradero Road and go 1.2 miles.  The parking area is on your 

right.  Join your fellow hikers near the restrooms. 
 

Hiking Email List: Updates, specifics and reminders will go out to the “HPREC Hiking Distribution List” about one 

week prior to the hike. If you are not on that list, contact John McCabe (leonaandjohn@att.net). 

Meet at the large paved parking lot near the restrooms at Bedwell 

Bayfront Park in Menlo Park.  Take 101 to the CA-84 E/Marsh Road 

exit. Take Marsh Road east and immediately get in the left lane to go 

straight on Marsh Road into the park entrance. The restrooms are 

straight ahead just a little beyond the park entrance. There is ample 

parking.  We will meet at the bathrooms. 

The relatively flat 2.3-mile trail around the perimeter of Bedwell 

Bayfront Park is part of the San Francisco Bay Trail. The park’s 160 

acres are surrounded on three sides by the Don Edwards San 

Francisco Bay National Wildlife Refuge. 

Meet at the Usual Carpool Location*.  If you drive there directly, 

take Highway 280 south to Highway 85 toward Gilroy.  Turn right on 

Hicks Road and follow it for 6 miles.  At the intersection of Wood 

Road and Hicks Road, turn left into the parking lot. 

The Almaden Quicksilver County Park, with its spectacular natural 

diversity, is a landmark of California history.  The area was used by 

the local Ohlone Indians as a source of deep red mercury-bearing 

rock, cinnabar.  This area was then a busy mining center for more 

than 135 years, from as early as 1845 until 1976.  It was once the 

second largest mercury or quicksilver producing mine in the world.   

We will hike the Woods Road Trail to Spanish Town, the Yellow 

Kid Tunnel Trail to English Camp where we will have lunch, then 

Mine Hill Trail to the Castillero Trail, and back to the parking lot via 

the Wood Road Trail. 

mailto:leonaandjohn@att.net
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HPARV Volunteer News 

hp.agilent.volunteers@hotmail.com 

Feeding Folks at the Padua Dining Room By John McCabe 

HPREC volunteers always get a good feeling 

when they spend a bit of their time helping to 

feed others.  In June, five of us did this at St. 

Anthony’s Padua Dining Room in Menlo Park, 

CA.  First, there was lots of peeling and chopping 

the fruits and vegetables.  Then, we helped mix 

up a fruit salad for the day’s meals.  Afterwards, 

three of us helped serve nourishing meals for 

everyone who came in hungry.  This included 

pomegranate juice that was most delicious.  

Meanwhile, the other two of us did such things as 

washing dishes, sorting vegetables, and breaking 

down cardboard boxes for recycling.  Throughout 

it all, it was great knowing the impact we were 

having on people’s lives. 

If you would like to join us the next time we are 

at the Padua Dining Room, look for a flyer in this 

newsletter. 

 

Look What We Found in the San Francisco Bay!  By John McCabe 

We had a terrific time at the Marine Science Institute.  We first looked at all the thank you notes and pictures that students 

sent in after going out on the bay with MSI.  It was great to see how much students 

learned about marine life during their MSI field trips and how much fun they had 

while doing it.  We were impressed with the artistic abilities of many of the students.  

It gives one a good feeling about the future. 

 (Continued…) 
(L-R):  John McCabe, Gail Mantegani, Pat Fausett, 

Louie Sivo, and Gordon Mullin. 

A leopard shark 

that we all got to pet. 

(L-R):  John McCabe, Wanda Lee, Marsha Lee,  

Bryan Lovegren, and Artie Schleifer. 

mailto:hp.agilent.volunteers@hotmail.com
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We then explored the San Francisco 

Bay on MSI’s research ship, the 

Robert G. Brownlee.  As volunteer 

Gordon Mullin said, this was 

probably the most fun we ever had 

doing this.  We, and the other folks 

on board, threw out a drag net 

behind the ship to see what all is 

living in the S. F. Bay below us.  

When the drag net was pulled up, we 

caught five bat rays, a leopard shark, 

a turbot, several California halibut 

sand dabs, various other fish, and snails.  We even had the opportunity to pet bat rays and the shark. 

 

Helping RAFT Help Local Teachers By John McCabe 

August 14 was the first day of 

the school year, at least it was 

for two of my grandkids. (I’m 

happy that my summer 

vacation didn’t end that early 

when I was a kid.)  The start of 

the school year is when 

teachers realize that they need 

supplies that they can ill afford.  

Fortunately, several bay area 

companies, including one that 

recently went out of business, 

donated lots of office supplies 

to RAFT.   

August 14 was also the day that 

11 HPREC members 

volunteered at RAFT.  We 

went through lots of supplies, 

did quality assurance on them, 

counted them, packaged them, and got them ready 

to be sold to teachers for a nominal price.  These 

supplies included dry erase markers, permanent 

markers, washable markers, pens, pencils, erasers, 

crayons, paper clips, envelops, and bags.  All 

things teachers need.  We did this while listening to 

oldies but goodies and enjoying each other’s 

company.  It was fun. 

If you want to join us next time, look for the flyer 

in this newsletter. 

We got to pet this bat ray as well. This turbot was one of the various 

fish that we brought up in our net. 
 

Louie Sivo took this picture of us as we worked. 

(L-R):  Irene Wright, Fran Low, Mike Tada, Marsha Lee,  John McCabe, Marialis 

Seehorn, Pat Fausett, Cherie Baker, Louie Sivo, Carol Arnett, and Ana Clark. 
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Hiking News  Compiled by Gary Ruppel 

UC Berkeley Campus Hike  By Jim Holl (Leader) with photo by Janet Holl 

Our return trip to UC Berkeley was well attended (thirteen) as was the case in 2009.  Our route this time was by BART 

from the Warm Springs Bart Station in Fremont which began service in March, 2017.  A hint is to use the permit parking 

lot after 10am.  The group used the BART system to travel under Lake Elizabeth in Fremont and on to the Downtown 

Berkeley station.  The Berkeley BART Plaza is being improved so there is a detour to exit stairs. 

Tour guides and Cal alums Jim and Janet Holl led the group through the campus pointing out Strawberry Creek, public 

buildings used for various forms of 

entertainment, famous and little-known sites.  

The group picture was taken at Sather Gate built 

in 1910 at the street car turn-around at the end of 

Telegraph Avenue.  Sather Gate is now in the 

middle of the campus. 

Janet shared some printed photos that helped 

folks get a feeling for some historical events, 

such as the 1960s Free Speech Movement 

centered on Sproul Hall steps.  Other photos 

showed inside views of some of the buildings.  

In the Student Union building, many were 

studying.  Numerous campus libraries are also 

popular study spots.  We discovered that 

Ludwig’s Fountain in Sproul Plaza was named 

after a dog, that the parking places reserved for 

those with NL parking permits are for Nobel 

Laureates, and that there is indeed a mine shaft 

running into the hills toward the Hayward Fault 

near the Hearst Mining Building. 

After lunch, near the lawns of Faculty Glade, the tour went past Memorial Stadium and the new Simpson Center for 

Student-Athlete High Performance.  The group visited International House where 75% of the students are residents from 

foreign countries.  

The walk crossed the campus past the Greek Theater to Founder’s Rock commemorating the 1860 purchase of the 

property for this land grant college.  As we returned to the BART station, we passed several engineering buildings, 

University Hall where the Chancellor may choose to live, the iconic Campanile and the main library. 

To enjoy this activity, use the BART website (www.bart.gov/) to plan your trip.  Currently, weekday trips from the Warm 

Springs BART station at 45193 Warm Springs Blvd., Fremont require one train transfer in each direction, but weekend 

trains are direct. Daily parking is usually $3, and the roundtrip BART cost is $11.60 or is discounted with a Clipper card. 

Professorville Walking Tour  By Gary Ruppel (Leader) with photos by John McCabe 

Seventeen folks took a leisurely stroll around Palo Alto’s Historic Professorville neighborhood.  This neighborhood, 

subdivided in 1889 by Timothy Hopkins at the request of Leland Stanford, was the earliest off-campus residential area for 

Stanford professors.  Built in sturdy “turn of the century” style, these early homes survived the 1906 earthquake and today 

constitute the largest remaining neighborhood of its kind in the mid-peninsula area.  We viewed some fourteen residences, 

including a cottage that belonged to John O. Varian, the father of Russell and Sigurd who founded Varian Associates as 

well as Castle Rock State Park. 

(L-R): Artie Schleifer, Stephen & Kay Mar, Eileen Ruppel, Carol 

Arnett, Jim Holl, Ted & Marcia Adams, Chuck Sieloff, Shirley 

Kwan, Gary Ruppel, Barbara Beebe, and Janet Holl. 

http://www.bart.gov/
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There are three styles of houses within Professorville; Shingle, Colonial Revival and Craftsman.  The pictured house is an 

example of the Colonial Revival style even though it has shingles.  The house was 

the home of Professor Augustus Taber Murray, a classical scholar on Stanford’s first 

faculty and was built in 1893. 

Houses viewed 

ranged in 

construction dates 

from 1893 to 1903.  

More information and a pamphlet describing the walk and 

properties may be obtained at the Palo Alto Stanford 

Heritage website (www.pastheritage.com). 

Getting there:  The walk begins at Gamble Gardens, 1431 

Waverley Street, Palo Alto.  From Embarcadero Road, go 

south on Waverley.  Go into the driveway that is 60 yards 

from the corner on your left and park there.  If you park on 

the parking area on Churchill Avenue, come to the corner 

of Waverley and Embarcadero. 

 

 

Butano State Park  By Gary Ruppel (Leader) with 

photos by Dee Baily and Eileen Ruppel 
Butano (say boo-ta-no) is the native Quiroste/Ohlone place name for "a gathering place for friendly visits." This park is 

one of the best kept secrets on the coast. The steep terrain along Little Butano Creek prevented the usual 19th century 

practice of clear cutting, so some old-growth redwood and fir are mixed in with the very rapid second growth. We hiked 

the Six Bridges Trail and the Little Butano Creek Trail, as well as portions of the Goat Hill Trail.   

The group of ten was pleasantly surprised to begin the hike in overcast and 

cool temperatures.  Perfect for this time of year.  The trails were almost 

entirely in the shade and offered views of the running Little Butano Creek 

and huckleberry bushes as well as some trillium and lots of ferns.  Many of 

the redwood groves have been named for benefactors of the State Parks 

and in particular for those who had treasured this particular park.  Not 

many critters were found, although there was an abundance of banana slugs 

in all forms of activity, one of which was X-rated.  We were able to visit 

the small campground which was fully booked with tenters and a few 

RVers.  

Jim Holl pointed out (see photo next page) a notch in a redwood tree stump 

that had been made by loggers in order to fell a tree.  The cutting was done 

by two sawyers standing on two planks on opposite sides of the tree. 

There were always two notches.  Cutting was done by the one pulling the long saw.  Jim’s dad was once a sawyer near 

Lassen County in California. 

Getting there:  Take I-280 to Hwy 92 West toward Half Moon Bay. Turn left at Hwy 1, travel south to Pescadero Road. 

Go inland on Pescadero Road and go 2.6 miles through the town of Pescadero to Cloverdale Road and take a right. After 

4.2 miles, turn left onto the entrance road for Butano State Park. The entry kiosk has a $10 parking fee ($9 for seniors) or 

(L-R):  Back Row: Gary Ruppel, Carol Arnett, Janis 

Andrews, David Karwowski, Eileen Ruppel, Barbara 

Beebe, Stephen & Kay Mar, Chris Simonson, KJ Chang, 

Fred Kohler. Front Row: Marcia & Ted Adams, Jade 

Simonson, Artie Schleifer, Chuck Sieloff,  

and John McCabe. 

http://www.pastheritage.com/
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you can use your State Parks Pass. Our hike began at the picnic/parking area on your right.  The Six Bridges Trail begins 

right there. 

Palo Alto Downtown History Lite Hike  By John McCabe 

Seventeen HPREC members took a stroll down some of Bill Hewlett’s 

and Dave Packard’s old stomping grounds, the downtown area for Palo Alto.  Gene Arnold, who is a very spry 95-year 

old, regaled us with his memories and his stories of people and places from the early days in Palo Alto and at HP.  Others 

of us old-timers added our memories of living in Palo Alto and working at HP during the good old days.  Gene moved to 

Palo Alto in 1935, and started working for Bill and Dave in 1951.  We started our journey at the downtown Palo Alto train 

station.  We strolled down the main drag (University Avenue), heard about what establishments used to be where, and 

learned of life in depression times and thereafter.  When we got to the end of downtown (which was at Cowper Street), we 

circled back and ended up at the Peninsula Creamery (the one at 566 Emerson Street).  The Creamery is where Gene’s 

mother worked while raising Gene as a single mother; it still makes wonderful milkshakes. You can do this hike on your 

own, but it will not be 

the same without Gene.  

We recommend that you 

park in one of Palo 

Alto’s parking garages 

(one is located at 528 

High Street).  They have 

free three-hour parking; 

parking on downtown 

Palo Alto streets is also 

free, but is for only two 

hours. 

Jim Holl’s redwood tree notch used for sawing. (L–R):  Jim Holl, Steve & Kay Ma, Gary 

Ruppel, Chuck Sieloff, Janis Andrews, Mike 

Fischer, Marilyn Roberts, and Eileen 

Ruppel.  Not pictured; Dee Baily. 

(L-R): Al Olston, Gary Ruppel, Eileen Ruppel, Ted Kamins, Jim Holl, Janet Holl, Chuck, 

Sieloff, Janet Anvick, Kay Mar, Scott Anvick, Stephen Mar, David Karwowski, Janis 

Andrews, Gene Arnold, Klaus Model, and John McCabe. 

Not pictured: Gene’s cousin Linda. 
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 Sympathy    By Bernard Bruand  

Summaries below are extracts from Obituaries; you can access full obituaries on the net using the links provided.  

We do not add content out of respect for families who have written the Obituaries. 

Former HPREC member, Alan Bagley, January 8, 1924 - June 24, 2018, Los Altos Hills 

Born in Pasadena, California to Frank Bagley and Helen Bagley (née Goltra), Alan was three years old when the family 

moved out to Twentynine Palms. While his parents ran the town's only gas station and general store, a young Alan took to 

building radios. An attentive teacher helped him discover his love of music, so much that he considered a career in it. 

Instead, he decided to become an engineer and enrolled at Caltech, though still taught himself to play the clarinet, 

saxophone, ukulele, piano and ocarina. His studies were interrupted by World War II, so he joined the Army Air Corps 

and became a B-29 pilot. After the war he married a childhood friend, Elizabeth "Ibby" Watson, and returned to his 

studies at Caltech. Soon thereafter three children were born: Suzanne, Elaine, and Robert. Upon graduation he learned of 

an interesting opportunity at a small company called Hewlett-Packard. He earned his Master's degree at Stanford and then 

went on to become an engineer with HP for the rest of his career, until retiring in 1986. He was responsible for the first 

524A frequency counter, which led to the development of a whole series of frequency counters and the Frequency & Time 

Division, a very important contributor to the total Hewlett-Packard success story, and of which Alan became the General 

Manager. It was during this time the division developed the Cesium Standard "Atomic" Clock, which Alan then flew 

around the world, bringing it to many global standards labs. He was also instrumental in the production of integrated 

circuits, the keystone component that brought electronics into the digital age. 

His marriage to Ibby ended in 1963. After that, and while flying clocks around the world, he started courting Lorna Munn, 

a fellow HP employee. They were married in 1966 and had two sons, Scott and Steven. He and Lorna enjoyed many years 

of laughter and exploring the world together. Sadly, Lorna passed away in 2003. In 2005 he married a long-time family 

friend, Sharon Defty, and they remained together for several years.  

His life-long interests included traveling the world, photography, sailing, golfing, hiking, music, fly-fishing and 

stargazing. He was a big supporter of the Search for Extra Terrestrial Intelligence (SETI), serving on their board and 

executive committee. He was also a contributor to the Los Altos History Museum. Among his passions were wandering 

the remote desert near his hometown of Twentynine Palms and Joshua Tree National Park, searching for wildflowers and 

clues of native habitation. He did this even into his late eighties. 

Alan passed away peacefully at his home in Los Altos Hills on the morning of June 24th. He is survived by his five 

children, six grandchildren and one great-granddaughter. 

Charitable donations could be sent to: Music for Minors or 29 Palms Historical Society. 

Published in San Jose Mercury News/San Mateo County Times on June 29, 2018 

https://goo.gl/pxBa34 

 

Geraldine (Geri) Cherem Ely, November 20, 1935 - June 6, 2018, Resident of Palo Alto 

Beloved wife to Paul and mother to Maria, passed away peacefully in the early evening of June 6. Geri was born in 

Detroit, Michigan, but lived most of her adult life on the peninsula in Northern California. After a couple years of college, 

she soon was employed at the Stanford Hoover Institute. Hoover Institute helped her become employed at Hewlett 

Packard. In 1968 she became secretary for Paul Ely, an R&D manager for one of HP's divisions. In 1985 when Paul left 

HP, Geri, after 25 years at HP, decided to go with him as his personal assistant.  

In 1987 Paul's first wife Barbara was diagnosed with early onset Alzheimer's at the age of 56. Over the next 13 years Geri 

became Barbara's guardian angel and helped find people and facilities to provide the care Barbara needed up until her 

death in 2000. Geri and Paul married later that year. In 2001 they purchased a condominium at Kapalua on Maui with a 

wonderful view across the open water to the island of Molokai. They lived there part time for the next 14 years. Geri 

loved Hawaii and had many friends there. She asked that her remains be scattered on the waters she so loved to watch.  

In lieu of flowers, the family prefers donations to the Alzheimer's Association. 

Published in San Jose Mercury News/San Mateo County Times on July 8, 2018 

https://goo.gl/Zh7mQf 



Page 22 of 22 

 

 

James Michael Cyb, September 20, 1946 - July 4th, 2018 

Jim Cyb, 71, of Sebastopol, CA passed away peacefully at home surrounded by family. Jim was born in Detroit, Michigan 

to Phyllis and John Cyb. He grew up in Santa Rosa and graduated from Montgomery High School in 1964 before serving 

four years on a submarine in the U.S. Navy. He married CeCe DuCharme in 1970 and had two sons, John and Jim, during 

their 29-year marriage. In 1974 Jim joined Hewlett-Packard as a technical illustrator. He was a graphic designer and later 

Promo Publications Manager for NMD. Jim also graduated with a degree in Marketing from Sonoma State. Jim is 

survived by his sons, John and Jim (Teresa), mother Phyllis Cyb, sister Janice Brown (Randy), and four awesome 

grandchildren. He was briefly married to Teren de Cossy in Santa Cruz. Jim's passion was bird photography. He exhibited 

in Art at the Source and was a member artist in the Sebastopol Art Gallery. Jim also loved old cars, movies, old rock n roll 

music, hiking, Santa Cruz beach and Mt. Hood, but was happiest when he was with his sons and grandchildren. In lieu of 

flowers, donations may be sent to the Pancreatic Cancer Action Network: (http://secure.pancan.org/site/Donation2) 

Published Online in the Press Democrat from July 14 to July 16, 2018 

https://goo.gl/p3MC9Y 

Robert Lee Price, August 18, 1943 -- July 2, 2018 

Passed away peacefully at the age of 74 following a courageous 2-year battle with pancreatic cancer. Bob was born in 

Carnegie, Oklahoma to Clyde and Irene Price. His family moved to San Jose, California when he was 11 years old. He 

graduated from Samuel Ayer High School in 1961. He began studies at San Jose State University, which were interrupted 

when he joined the Navy in 1961.  

He was assigned to duty on Treasure Island and had to wait a couple of weeks for his classes to start. A chance encounter 

with a submarine officer changed his career, and after submarine school, he was assigned to the USS Segundo in San 

Diego where he was discharged in 1965. He thoroughly enjoyed meeting up with his Segundo mates at the many reunions 

he attended. He also redesigned the Segundo website a few years ago and ran it until he was diagnosed with cancer in July 

of 2016. 

Bob returned to San Jose and joined IBM Corporation where he worked on the design and implementation of various 

databases from 1966 to 1982. During this time, he received his B.A. in Mathematics from San Jose State University. He 

joined Hewlett Packard in 1984 and worked in Cupertino, CA in various database capacities before he retired in 2000. 

Bob was a member of San Jose Flycasters, IBM Retirement Club, Dolphin Base subvets, Almaden Valley Athletic Club 

and a men’s book club. He loved to travel and enjoyed trips to Africa, Europe, Mexico, Honduras, Costa Rica, China and 

Hong Kong, where he revisited sites he experienced when his submarine docked there in the 60s. Fishing was his passion 

and he volunteered to assist beginning flycasters, fly tyers and taught a knot tying class. He enjoyed the club fishouts and 

the anticipation and preparation for his next fishing trip. 

Bob is survived by his loving wife, Ruth, his sister Clydene Buchanan (Larry), his sister-in-law Edna, and many nieces 

and nephews.  Reported to HPAA by Steve Boettner 

 

HPREC Member Franklin Dean Kramer, November 9, 1932 - August 3, 2018, Mountain View, CA 

Frank passed away, age 85 years. Beloved husband of Arlene Kramer for 61 years and loving father to his four children 

and their spouses: Linda Alexander, of Portland, OR, Dean & Jennifer Kramer, of Sunnyvale, CA, Nancy Kramer Popp & 

Randy Popp of Palo Alto, CA, Lori Kramer of Fairfax, CA, and his guard dog Roman. Frank is also loved by eight 

grandchildren, Chris & Angela Alexander, Lucas Popp, Benjamin Berman, Allison Popp, Julia Berman, Joseph Kramer, 

Stephanie Popp and two great-grandchildren, Julian and Liam Alexander. Frank was a US Air Force veteran, HP retiree, 

and a devoted AA member.  In lieu of flowers donations may be made to Catholic Charities. 

Published in San Jose Mercury News/San Mateo County Times on Aug 8, 2018 

https://goo.gl/y2mWA4 

 

To place a notice or provide information about HP/Agilent/Keysight retirees that you know, please email Bernard Bruand at 

ba.sympathy@hpretirees.org or refer to the HPREC Membership Directory for his phone number or mailing address.  
____________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Goo.gl   Some URL’s in the Newsletter and Sympathy sections have been abbreviated. The short versions are case 

sensitive, and must be typed exactly as they appear. Alternatively, you can log into our website and just click on the 

URL’s in our online version of the newsletter. 
 

mailto:ba.sympathy@hpretirees.org

